
Everardo Serrano Jr.  
 

 
Everardo (Everett) Serrano Jr. 68, beloved father, 

grandfather, great-grandfather and brother went home to 

be with the Lord on November 20, 2011. Everett was born 

in Corona CA on August 25,1943. He was a son to the late 

Everardo and Ysidra M. Serrano Sr. Everett was the 

second born of nine children in the Serrano family and was 

a graduate of Barstow High School class of 1961. Everett began working 

for the Silver Valley Unified School District as a custodian; then he began 

working in the maintenance department and worked there until his 

retirement in 2003. Everett enjoyed, fishing, family BBQ's, family camping 

trips to Mt Whitney, going to church, reading his bible and his church 

family. As long as he was with his family he was happy. Everett loved the 

lord and was a member of the Yermo Bible Church. Everett was very loved 

and will be deeply missed by all his family and friends. He was preceded in 

death by his wife of 33 years, Madeline E. Serrano; a granddaughter Tanya 

J. Gordon. Surviving Everett are his daughters, Tina Gordon and her 

husband, Gene of Newberry Springs; Delarene Weiss and her husband 

Fred of Silver Lakes; Sons, Walter Mennecke and his wife Tammy of 

Yermo; Colin Mennecke and his wife Jennifer of Newberry Springs; Eric 

Mennecke and his wife Angel of Newberry Springs; Michael Mennecke and 

his wife Pat of Eveleth MN; Cody Mennecke and his wife Regina of Erie 

PA; Clay Mennecke and his wife Chris of Albion PA; Sisters, Esther 

Duncan and her husband Eric of Camarillo; Mary Margie Klein and her 



husband Marvin of Cherry Valley; Elena Nejera and her husband David of 

Fresno; Jennie Montiel and her husband Raymond of Barstow; Virginia 

Serrano of Barstow; Brothers, Lupe Flores and his wife Connie of Barstow; 

Joe Serrano and his wife Diane of Yermo; Robert Serrano of Victorville. 

Everett had 18 grandchildren and 14 great -grandchildren along with many 

nieces and nephews. You will always be in our hearts and we will all miss 

you very much. A memorial service will be held Saturday December 3, 

2011 at 11 a.m. at the Hi Desert Word Center, 30918 Soap Mine Road. 

Barstow. Reception will follow. 
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